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The Tattler 
Airstream Owners of California 

 
 
 

 
 

Hello, here we are again moving 
into Fall with a Flash rally at Lopez 
Lake and members also attending 
the Balloon Fiesta in Albuquerque.  
This comes after a very successful 
September unit caravan that 
traveled up Route 395 stopping in 
Lone Pine and Mammoth on the 
way to the Jackson Rally.  We have 
rave reviews from the participants 
and we hope to hear more at the 
November Business Meeting.  
Thank you caravan leaders—
Lindsays, Mellingers and Minders and Rally hosts Bremers and 
Lindsays.  
 
Now is the time to renew your membership in order to be included 
in the WBCCI Membership Directory.  Please renew now with any 
of the 3 methods: Renew on line with the WBCCI website and be 
sure to select Central Coast California as your home unit, send a 
check to Bob Minder for $80 or go to our club website and use our 
PayPal method.  It can’t be any easier than that.  One hint-the 
WBCCI website saves the cost of a stamp and the PayPal fee and if 
you are nearing the deadline to be included in the WBCCI Directory 
(which is November 1), there is no faster way to reach Jackson 
Center.   Renew now, please!  
 
The nominating committee has reported back that the following 
members have agreed to volunteer for leadership positions for 2018.   

Message from Paula Poll, President  
 Central Coast California 2017 Officers 

 
President – Paula Poll #8252 

 
Co Vice Pres. - Judy & Walt 

Bremer #3884 
 

Secretary - 
Carol Cunningham #4895  

 
Treasurer - Bob Minder #4195 

 
Past President- Pam Lindsay 

#4585 
 

By- Laws Committee Chair-John 
Thornton #2011 

  
One Year Directors 

Bruce Yeoman #4917 
                Cal Meuser #2727 

 
Two Year Directors  
Mark Griffin #1872 
Mike Gross #4169 

 
Membership Director  
Gary Mellinger #2002 

 
Web Master  

Walt Bremer #3884 
 

Tattler Editor 
Linda Minder #4195 

 
For more information, including 

rally coupons, please check out our 
website: 

www.centralcoastairstream.org 

http://www.centralcoastairstream.org/
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We are fortunate to have members who are willing to share their talents and enthusiasm to support our unit.  
It makes for a diverse and welcoming unit which is the secret for continuing to grow.  We have a mix of 
officers that include experience and newer members.  Voting will occur at the November 4 Business 
Meeting in Pismo.  If you cannot make that meeting, please send Carol Cunningham carol-
cummingham@mac.com your vote prior to that meeting.  One vote per membership.  Thanks to those who 
have agreed to serve. 
 
President-Lind Hollenbeck 
Co-Vice Presidents-Bruce Yeoman and Lynne Valley 
Secretary-Carol Cunningham 
Treasurer-Bob Minder 
Membership Chair- Gary Mellinger 
Past President-Paula Poll 
One Year Director-Mark Griffin 
One Year Director-Mike Gross 
Two Year Director-Judy Bremer 
Two Year Director-Ruth Coffin 
Web Master-Walt Bremer 
Tattler Editors: Michael and Marsi Peterson 
  
We are in the process of preparing the agenda for the November Business Meeting.  If you have something 
that you would like to be added to the agenda, please let me know.   
 
Looking forward to see you in Pismo in November 
 
Paula Poll, President 
Central Coast California Unit #20, Region 12, WBCCI 
paula@lawbiz.com    

310-418-9323 

President – Paula Poll #8252 paula@lawbiz.com 

Co Vice Pres. - Judy & Walt Bremer #3884 wbremer@me.com 
Secretary - Carol Cunningham #4895 carol_cunningham@mac.com 
Treasurer - Bob Minder #4195 rkminder@msn.com 

Past Pres. - Pam Lindsay #4585 lindsay7043@sbcglobal.net 

Contact your Board and other information: The Central Coast California Unit encompasses the scenic California 
coastal counties of San Luis Obispo, Santa Barbara and Ventura but our members come from all around Southern 
California! We are an active, social group which participates in local, regional and international rallies. We are dedicated to 
the Creed created long ago by the Airstream founder, Wally Byam. Though Wally has passed, the words and wisdom of his 
Creed lives on in the many Airstream Clubs which remain active to this day. Established on April 10, 1965, we continue to 
enjoy "Fun, Friendship & Camping" throughout California.                        

mailto:carol-cummingham@mac.com
mailto:carol-cummingham@mac.com
mailto:paula@lawbiz.com
mailto:wbremer@me.com
mailto:carol_cunningham@mac.com
mailto:rkminder@msn.com
mailto:lindsay7043@sbcglobal.net
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One year Director - Bruce Yeoman #4917                                cyeoman4@yahoo.com 

One year Director - Cal Meuser #2727 calmeuser@aol.com 

Two Year Director – Mark Griffin # 1872 mjgriffin@aeraemergy.com 

Two Year Director - Mike Gross #1469 mjgross7@gmail.com 

Membership Director - Gary Mellinger #2002                              photofire@earthlink.net   
Web Master - Walt Bremer #3884 wbremer@me.com 

Tattler Editor – Linda Minder #4195 lmminder@msn.com 

Central Coast California Website www.centralcoastairstream.org 

CCC Facebook Page                https://www.facebook.com/groups/169080673115778/  WBCCI 

Region 12 Website   http://region12.wbcci.net  

WBCCI International Website                                                        http://www.wbcci.org 

 
 

 MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
 
 
Time is running out to renew you membership in the Central Coast California WBCCI Airstream Club.  
You can renew through International WBCCI, either online or by using the coupon in the Blue  
Beret.  You can also renew by using our CCC Webpage online. 
 
Time is running out if you’d like your information to be published in the International Directory.  Please 
join us for another exciting year of fun, friendship and camping by renewing today.  We have a rally list of 
new locations that we’ve not rallied before and also some old time favorites. Don’t miss out for 2018 and 
possibly another mini caravan. 
 
We hope to see you next year. 
 
Speaking of memberships, the unit is proud to welcome seven new members.  Bruce and Ann Smith joined 
in June and were formally inducted into the unit with the presentation of the WBCCI badges at the Jackson 
Rancheria Rally in September (see picture in the Jackson Rancheria Rally article on page 16 of the Tattler.)  
Bruce and Ann will be back for another rally at Pismo Coast Village next month. 
 
Joining us will be three other new members to be formally inducted at the Pismo Coast Rally in November.  
It will be the first rally with our Unit for Jeff and Lena Williams and Dave Temple, however, just like 
Bruce and Ann Smith, a first rally should be followed by the second one.   
 

mailto:calmeuser@aol.com
mailto:photofire@earthlink.net
mailto:wbremer@me.com
http://www.centralcoastairstream.org/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/169080673115778/
http://region12.wbcci.net/
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Another new couple who just became members, Russell and Lyell Hicks, have not yet scheduled a rally 
with our unit.  Hint: Flying Flags is coming up in December.  Rally sheet is on page 9. 
I am happy to have pictures of the Williams’ and the Hick’s.  If you see them, give them a big “howdy” 
and welcome. 
 
 

    
        Darrell and Lyell Hicks                    Jeff Williams                  Lena Williams                “Scout” Williams 

         

   “Scout” Williams; future Pet Profile candidate?  Hmmmm. 
  
Gary Mellinger 
Membership Director, CCC  
WBCCI 
 
 
WBCCI MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FOR 2018 
 
As admirably stated by both our Unit President and Membership Chairman, WBCCI International 
is accepting membership renewals.  Members of the Central Coast California Unit should begin 
to renew their membership for calendar year 2018. International dues remain at $65.00 and the 
Central Coast California Unit dues remain $15.00. Individuals who want to have or retain their 
names in the master Blue Beret issue published in January, need to have their renewals 
submitted directly to International to be received by them not later than November 1, 2018.  If 
the Treasurer is submitting your dues to International, then dues must be received by PayPal or 
by mail not later than October 20th, giving sufficient time for them to be sent to International on or 
before November 1st.  The fastest way to renew is through International, using WBCCI’s PayPal 
or you can use a credit card. 
 
There are several ways in which to renew your membership: 
 
1) Sending $80.00 directly to International in Jackson Center, Ohio. The web address is 
http://wbcci.org/. Click the tab, Renew Online Today, answer the questions, and make sure the 
unit you select the Central Coast California Unit. Our unit is under Region 12 and the Unit 
number is 20. The form automatically lists the International Dues at $65.00 and the Unit dues at 
$15.00.  
 
When you complete the information and hit submit you will be taken directly to PayPal where you 
can use your PayPal account or pay by credit card.  
 
You can also print out the form and mail a check for $80.00 directly to International: 

http://wbcci.org/
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WBCCI Central Office 
803 E. Pike Street 
P.O. Box 612 
Jackson Center, OH 45334 
 
2) Renewing on the Central Coast California website: http://centralcoastairstream.wbcci.net/ Click 
on the Membership tab and complete the form. Once the form is complete and you hit submit, 
you will be taken to the unit PayPal. If you do not have a PayPal account, you can set one up or 
use a credit card to pay. Under this system, the Unit will release the funds from PayPal into the 
CCC bank account. The Unit will retain the $15.00 and forward through Bank of America bill pay, 
the International Dues to International in Ohio. The Unit will prepare the paperwork to submit to 
International. If you use the Unit PayPal, add an additional $2.70 (total $82.70) to cover the costs 
charged by PayPal. 
 
3) At the Central Coast California website, you have the option to print out the membership form 
in a pdf (Adobe Acrobat) version. Complete the form and then mail it with an $80.00 check to:  
 
Robert Minder 
CCC Treasurer 
7170 Impala Drive 
Ventura, CA 93003 
 
The check should be made out to Central Coast Unit WBCCI. 
 
The entire check will be deposited to the Unit Checking Account and the International dues and 
Renewal paperwork will be forwarded to International in Jackson Center, OH. 
 
4) Affiliates need to renew by check. International does not accept Unit dues by themselves. 
The renewal fee is $15.00 and the check should made out to Central Coast Unit WBCCI and sent 
to: 
Robert Minder 
CCC Treasurer 
7170 Impala Drive 
Ventura, CA 93003 
 
In order to remain an Affiliate with the Central Coast California Unit, the member must insure that 
they renew their full membership with their host unit. Those dues can be sent to International 
directly or to the appropriate address of their host unit. 
 
5) Any individual who no longer owns an Airstream trailer or RV is still eligible for either full 
or affiliate membership as long as they do not purchase a non-Airstream trailer or RV. 
 
The Central Coast California is looking forward to having all of our wonderful members and 
affiliates back with us for 2018 and new adventures in Airstreaming. 
 
Bob Minder 

        Treasurer 
        Central Coast California Unit 20, Region 12, WBCCI   

http://centralcoastairstream.wbcci.net/
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Members/Affiliates OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS   
Tammy Wark and Jane Thornton have October birthdays, day unknown 

Nancy Jackson – October 3rd,   Edward Sharp –October 7th, Christine Erickson—October 14th 
Peggy Meuser—October 14th, Linda Polk—October 14th, Bill Almas—October 24th 

Jim Polk—October 24th, Jeff Weiherer—October 24th 
 

Want your birthday in the Tattler.  If you have not provided your birthday for the Membership Roster, we cannot list it here.   
                      To make sure, contact the Tattler Editor, Linda Minder, lmmminder@msn.com or the Unit Treasurer Bob Minder, 
                      rkmnder@msn.com 
 
 
 
 

 
                                                  

 
 

Tattler always needs information...if you has any info, pix, "good" comments, articles...please 
submit. to the Editors of the Tattler. Images should be .jpg of a reasonable size. Please email 
submissions lmminder@msn.com   In the Subject Line...please add Tattler + subject or nature of 
entry. If there are versions or resubmissions...add version 1, 2, etc. Also include version # on files. 
Coupons should be formatted. PDF files are great. Articles don't need to be formatted unless it's 
important. Often I make changes to formatting to make things fit. Don't forget submissions are due 
before the end of the month. Travel safe...… Linda Minder 
 
 

 
 
 

 

mailto:lmmminder@msn.com
mailto:rkmnder@msn.com
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=VNG0ciwg&id=057A18643A466198404BD9A16CBA3B0DACA8C615&q=birthday+cakes&simid=608017093938315687&selectedIndex=2
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=tvP%2blMLu&id=37D2B4FF46CA9EB0B21B3CDFBE72A714DCF985E4&q=CARTOON+Newspaper+Editor&simid=608020577117603454&selectedIndex=93
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                                     Rally Schedule – 2017  

 

Participation is the key to a successful rally.   
 
 
 
  November 3-5 - RALLY IS FULL  

Pismo Coast Village, Pismo Beach, CA 
Hosts: Bob and Linda Minder & Brad and 
Linda Bailey 

 
December 8-10 
Flying Flags Resort, Buellton, 
CA   Hosts Tom and Teresa 
Tighe & David and Mary 
Lawson 
 

 
Rally help just around the 
corner 
http://centralcoastairstream.wb
cci.net/files/2013/07/Rally-
Planning-Guide-2014-v4.pd 
 

2017 December Rally sheet on Page 9 
2018 Preliminary Rally Schedule on Page 8 
 

 
See the many CCC and Region 12, International events, starting on page 8 

 
 

FLASH RALLIES 
 
They are not official rallies.  These are spontaneous events triggered by one or more 
members asking other members to join in an adventure, pay as you go!  NO HOSTS.   
Scheduled in between scheduled rallies.  Welcome others to join in.  Plan a trip, invite 
members and affiliates; use our Facebook page.  Have a different Airstream 
adventure!! 
 

Pending 2018 Flash Rally – Lake Cachuma – in planning stages – date TBD. 
 
 

 

http://centralcoastairstream.wbcci.net/files/2013/07/Rally-Planning-Guide-2014-v4.pdf
http://centralcoastairstream.wbcci.net/files/2013/07/Rally-Planning-Guide-2014-v4.pdf
http://centralcoastairstream.wbcci.net/files/2013/07/Rally-Planning-Guide-2014-v4.pdf
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=gSi6CRna&id=41496E96B416351D0C75C07C964C627D17A43079&thid=OIP.gSi6CRnarLtQGhpkEkd00AEsCZ&q=lake+cachuma&simid=608045771834461420&selectedIndex=48
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Note:  The Rally Schedule locations and months are set contingent on the final reservation 
dates at the each location. Confirmed rallies are indicated below. 

 
PRELIMINARY 2018 RALLY SCHEDULE 

(*) Indicates that location will need to be done as a group telephone marathon. 
 
JANUARY – Tentative – Avila Beach - Rally be determined – Business 
Meeting at Pismo Beach Rally, November 4th. 
 
FEBRUARY – Death Valley (Furnace Creek) (February 23-25) 
 
MARCH – Betabel RV Park (Clubhouse) (March 9-11) CONFIRMED 
March is a Unit Business Meeting 
 
APRIL – Pinnacles National Monument (April 13-15) (*) New Date 
 
MAY – San Simeon State Park (Washburn Campground) (May 18-20) (*) 
 
SEPTEMBER – Big Bear Lake (Holloway’s Marina and RV) (Sept 14-16) 
 
OCTOBER – Lake Casitas Recreation Area (Fox campground) (Oct 19-21) (*) 
 
NOVEMBER – Chula Vista KOA 
(San Diego) (Clubhouse) (Nov 18-21) 

Business Meeting/Election of 
Officers 

 
DECEMBER – Pismo Sands RV  
(Clubhouse) (December 7-9)                    Officer Installations for 2018 
 
 
Hello Airstream Friends,  
 
Please let us know which 2018 Rally or Rally’s you would like to Host or Co-Host and we 
will start to compile our list.   If that Rally is one you would like to Host please let us know 
immediately so we can get the information to you.  A HUGE thank you to all of the new 
Hosts. (And again as last year, a little Host gift will be awarded to the first 5 people to 
register)   
 Judy and Walt Bremer - 

jbremer@mac.com, wbremer@me.com 

mailto:wbremer@me.com
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December 2017   Central Coast California WBCCI Rally   
CCC Installation Meeting   

December 8, 9 and 10 (Friday - Sunday), 2017   
“ Fun with Flags ”   

Flying Flags RV Resort & Campground   
180  Avenue of the Flags, Buellton, CA  93427 *805 - 688 - 3716   

https://highwaywestvacations.com/properties/flyingflags   
  
Hosts: Tom & Teresa Tighe     -  Co-Hosts:   David & Mary Lawson   

Tentative Schedule   
Friday, Dec 8   :   
5:00 pm Social Hour  -   appetizers provided by hosts   
6:00 pm Italian dinner  -   provided by hosts   
Saturday, Dec 9    

am Continental Breakfast  8:30 -   provided by hosts   
9:00 am Holiday Gift Exchange ($20 max )   
5:00 pm Social Hour  -   Wine tasting (BYOW), appe- 
tizers provided by hosts   

pm Potluck dinner  6:00 -   International Theme!   
        Bring a dish to share: main, side or dessert.   
Sunday, Dec 10   

am Continental Breakfast  8:30 -   provided by hosts   
11:00 am Check out   
Check in:  Friday 12:30 pm   
Check out: Sunday 11:00 am   

Rally Information   
General Information   : Flying Flags is a lovely park  
with a great location for sightseeing and wine tours.   
Directions:  Drive to Buellton on Highway 101. Take  
Highway 246 exit. Head West on Highway 246 to Ave- 
nue of the Flags. Turn left onto Avenue of the Flags, the  
Flying Flags RV will be on your left.    
Meals Included:  Friday appetizers and dinner, Satur- 
day breakfast, Saturday appetizers, Sunday breakfast.   
What to Bring:  Bring a dish to share for the Interna- 
tional Potluck Dinner on Saturday night, your own drinks  
and coffee, table service and utensils for all meals and  
your WBCCI badges.    
If participating in the Holiday Gift Exchange, bring a  
wrapped gift to exchange after breakfast on Saturday.     

  

Flying Flags Coupon   
Name ____________________________________________________                      WBCCI No. _____________   
Address __________________________________________________   
City, State, Zip _____________________________________________     Email____________________________   
Phone _______________________    Cell  _________________________    Rig length  _____________________   
Emergency Contact:  Name _____________________________________    Phone:  ________________________   
Rally nights:           Friday  ___      Saturday ___     Sunday ___                    at $55.55@   $ _____________   
Additional nights:   Thursday ___   Monday  ___            at $49.28@   $ _____________   
Rally fee:   $30/rig,  $15/single                                                                                                                $ _____________   
                    Total enclosed   $ _____________              

Please mail coupon and check (payable to Central Coast  Unit WBCCI) by October 30th to:   
Tom & Teresa Tighe,  6024 Quail Ct.,  Orcutt,  CA 93455 - 6053   

Questions: Contact Tom Tighe at 714 - 913 -   or ttnorca@gmail.com 8510   

All sites are paved with full hookups.   
Pet charges: none for up to 2 pets    
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RALLY NEWS 
 

LOOK WHAT’S COMING YOUR WAY 
 
Flying Flags Rally, December 8 through 10 (7th, 11th and 12 also available as extra days.   
A favorite site for many RVer’s including the Central Coast California Unit, this site is a 
convenient location for many in the tri-County area.  Clubhouse, pool, store, level 
concrete sites and plenty to do.  Aside from the Installation dinner Saturday night and a 
gift exchange, there is much to see and do in and around Buellton. 

 
      Flying Flags RV Park             Level Concrete Sites            Anderson's Split Pea Restaurant (Walking distance) 

 
            Picturesque Solvang,                    nearby famous Danish village                         a few miles East of Buellton 

 
                                                             Downtown Santa Ynez                                     Mission Santa Ynez 

 
Sky River Airstream   Airstreams waiting for new WBCCI Members   Firestone-Walker Restaurant-Buellton 

 
 
  

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=Attuasi5&id=82BBEAFDB3FCEAD1CD596B35BC6F08873CA3B716&thid=OIP.Attuasi52_aUMyVi9-zhtQDYEg&q=flying+flags+rv+park+buellton+ca&simid=607989920084329771&selectedIndex=42
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=Zipxhpgy&id=55CE1B75FEEF4A85F80CE7769F673EB1F869CDE8&thid=OIP.ZipxhpgyWrFk1veO1_M8IgD6D6&q=flying+flags+rv+park+buellton+ca&simid=608036829731359668&selectedIndex=85
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=A4ukhoQu&id=DCD95F6A4256AEC62F50F0D7264B67B8B6886511&thid=OIP.A4ukhoQu0V-jsf-tVzlCaAEsDA&q=+buellton+ca&simid=608038294275752072&selectedIndex=41
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=nBseuPsS&id=C51F322CDEA3C7043103498860E756F12CD7FAFB&thid=OIP.nBseuPsSsEWo1eQgsg1AQwEsDI&q=solvang&simid=608023893257159938&selectedIndex=3
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=5O7Q3uJc&id=DC3449A83BDF1CB86C6CD218731FFA4788105AB1&thid=OIP.5O7Q3uJcIGVTKouG06mDRQEsDh&q=solvang&simid=608043856261154428&selectedIndex=46
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=SlOhpqSO&id=2BAD8A5C713FB55B998B4800F43E4B9FA1C6AAFB&thid=OIP.SlOhpqSO3jdWxW7fnIQFQgEsB-&q=solvang&simid=608030279900859899&selectedIndex=187
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=s8LbYjps&id=425F9FD4FD622F0CC122F528BC99A250DF94AE37&thid=OIP.s8LbYjpsE6u2nDRz4GwrLwEsCQ&q=santa+ynez+ca&simid=608008658982535614&selectedIndex=42
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=3ewHiZOG&id=50E46B417B60B239EE7A892462D69F54B6C2A565&thid=OIP.3ewHiZOGWNfBynhXHCyx5AEsDN&q=santa+ynez+mission&simid=608008633247074310&selectedIndex=5
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=Oaoi%2bNAq&id=0069D51F0C4A1DC7FA1FD363300153918498AB2C&thid=OIP.Oaoi-NAq1_OWhYBf4-qvegEyDM&q=Sky+River+Airstream+dealer+buellton&simid=608045750348152846&selectedIndex=45
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=7SYvDxCn&id=9670B9111E66636BBD53BB6A7EDE93FAC41A7774&thid=OIP.7SYvDxCnO6PM-NdG_1VJfAEsDh&q=Sky+River+Airstream+buellton&simid=608039269267408529&selectedIndex=104
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=261HjvNU&id=60E844C5A4F99274081ADDD3FC1CAA6670996653&thid=OIP.261HjvNUDxOE1-3EDkY10QFNC7&q=Firestone+Brewery+Restaurant&simid=608027672832312608&selectedIndex=1
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2018 International Rally  

 

2018 Salem International Rally Registration Update 

Although the rally site has plenty of capacity remaining, the rally committee has suspended sale of 

registrations for 30 amp sites for the 2018 International Rally.  At this time you may choose to: 

1. Register for a dry camping site (either solar or generator) on wbcci.org. 

2. Place your name on the standby list for a 30 amp site AND register for either solar or generator sites 

on wbcci.org.  Be sure to check YES for "Add to Stand By List" on the Registration Form. 

3. Place your name on the standby list for a 30 amp site only, at no cost, by calling Julie Rethman at 

937-596-5211 or email her at jrethman@wbcci.org . You will be notified if a 30 amp site becomes 

available. This does not guarantee you a site unless a 30 amp site becomes available.  

 

Cancellations or added capacity will allow moving members to 30 amp sites in the same order they 

joined the standby list. 

Rally Fees – $225.00 for an RV On-Site with 30amp electric, water and pump outs; $110.00 for each 

Adult (18+); $40.00 for each Youth (13-17); Free for Children (12 & Under); Lifetime Member Discount 

$20.00 (limit 1 per registration); Dry Camping Discount $30.00. There will be two (2) sections for Dry 

Camping: #1 – Solar Area (no generators permitted) and #2 – Generator Area where usage will be 

allowed between the hours of 8 am and 8 pm. Dry Camping includes pump outs. We charge an 

additional $50.00 if you arrive on site and have not pre-registered. Payments by PayPal or Credit Card 

will be assessed a $12.00 service fee. 

Handicapped Parking – Special parking, if requested, is near the central rally area for members with a 

doctor-approved state/government issued permit on file with the Corporate Manager of WBCCI prior to 

arriving at the rally site. 

mailto:jrethman@wbcci.org
http://wbcci.org/media/com_eventbooking/images/2018-Salem-logo.jpg
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Early Registrations – Through the courtesy of Airstream, Inc., all members registering for the rally on or 

before January 1, 2018 will be eligible to participate in a drawing for up to a total of $2,000.00 in 

awards. The award may be redeemed at any Airstream Dealership or at the Jackson Center Service 

Facility for parts and service. 

Bull Pen – Extended parking hours will allow us to make every effort to park you on the day you 

arrive.  If at all possible, please try to arrive by 8:00 pm.  If you cannot be parked when you arrive, you 

may spend the night in the “Bull Pen” at no cost, but with no services. 

FEE REFUND POLICY – Refund requests must be postmarked by April 30, 2018 and must include the 

Rally pass if issued. All cancellations are assessed a $50.00 administrative fee. Refund requests after 

May 1, 2018 are subject to a 50% penalty. NO refunds after June 1, 2018. 

Rally Parking passes will be sent in the Spring of 2018 

Event Properties  

Event date  06-23-2018  

Event End Date  06-30-2018  

Registration Start Date  07-27-2017 1:50 pm  

Capacity  Unlimited  

Registered  346  

Cut off date  05-15-2018  

Location  Oregon State Fairgrounds  

To register:  wbcci.org/activities/international-rally/2018-salem-or/rally-registration  

http://wbcci.org/index.php?option=com_eventbooking&view=map&location_id=15&tmpl=component&format=html
http://wbcci.org/activities/international-rally/2018-salem-or/rally-registration


16 

 
                                                                                                                       October 2017      

 

 
 

JACKSON RANCHERIA RALLY 
What do you do when the first Central Coast California Caravan comes to a close?  What else.  You go to a rally.  And if you 
want to have a really wonderful rally, you go to a picture perfect place.  And that is just what the CCC did. 

.   
For many of the members and friends who came, it was their first adventure at an RV Park with large grass lots, concrete 
pads, a first class meeting/dining room for the Friday night dinner and Saturday night potluck.  Down the road at the entrance 
drive to the RV Park, there is a large convenience store with a car and RV wash and a gas station that sold diesel as well.  
Free shuttle service ran every fifteen minutes to transport those staying at the RV Park up to the Casino for food, 
entertainment and money grabbing devices like slot machines. 
The Unit had special guests, friends of CCC members who came to the rally.  Dave and Anna Froker, friends of Jot and Linda 
Hollenbeck, and members at large of the WBCCI came to the rally and had a wonderful time there.  They live in Port 
Richmond, CA, and if they decide to join a unit, it would likely be the Northern California Unit, Golden West Unit or the Bay 
Area Unit.  They will always be welcome at any CCC rally. 

Bruce and Ann Smith were also at the rally.  Their first since joining the Central 
Coast California Unit in June.  
Membership Chairman Gary Mellinger presented Anna and Bruce with their 
badges and they are now fully integrated into the Central Coast California Unit.  
Bruce and Ann live in San Luis Obispo and are close friends with Walt and Judy 
Bremer, who also live in San Luis Obispo. 
Bruce and Ann have already signed up for the second rally in November at Pismo 
Coast Village in Pismo Village.  They will be joined by Walt and Judy at the 
Pismo Rally and all four will be among 35 members attending the Great American 
Melodrama on Saturday night of the rally.  Should be lots of fun.  The Unit hopes 
to see the Smiths at more rallies. 
Big kudos go to Walt and Judy Bremer and Stuart and Pam Lindsay doing a great 

job hosting this rally.  At a happy hour event, each of the members gave a brief biography about themselves.  Solid way for 
the newer attendees to get to know everyone.  And so Carol Cunningham, Jot and Linda Hollenbeck, Bob and Linda Minder, 
Jose and Anne Morales, Brad and Linda Bailey, Mark and Michelle Griffin, Gary and Christa Mellinger, Beverly Wainright 
and Frederic Sloan, Bruce and Ann Smith, Dave and Anna Froker, along with hosts, the Bremers and the Lindsays got to 
know a little more about each other. 
Walt and Judy, as joint Vice Presidents responsible for finalizing 2018 rallies, secured several hosts for next year’s rallies.                                         

   
   The Jackson Rancheria Clubhouse Interior              Clubhouse exterior view                            Outdoor game site by clubhouse 

The clubhouse was the site for Friday night dinner and Saturday night potluck, plus games like golf and horseshoes played 
Saturday prior to the Potluck.   
Several individual went to local wineries, of which there are many in the area.  There are local mine tours, cave tours, the 
Amador County Museum.  
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A large group went to nearby Sutter Foundry for a piece of local and current history.  
 

 
It did not matter if you stayed for two days, three days, four or five.  If you came at the end of the caravan or just for the rally 
itself, Jackson was a wonderful place to be.  Everyone had a terrific time at the Jackson Rancheria and a return trip for 
another rally sometime in the future would be welcome by those who experienced this gold country beauty.  
 
                

              Balloon Festival 2017 

                                     

 

 

Michael and Roxy Gross, Adrian, Vickie and Edward Corbett and Marty Willey and Ed Sharp attended this year’s Balloon Festival in 
Albuquerque, New Mexico.  Looks like high flying fun for everyone. 
 

 
 

Sunshine News 
 
Life is a cycle.  Where one life sadly ends, another new one begins.  This Sunshine News has 
both.  Sadly, Roxy Gross’ sister Marty passed away in New York in September.  The CCC 
Unit extends our sincerely sympathy on your loss, Roxy. 
 
The new life is that of a new grandson for Bruce and Carol Yeoman.  Dominic William 
Yeoman entered on October 5, 2017 (Picture on left)  Born within 2 days of the due date. 
 
Shelly Griffin has recoved from a recent illness that kept her and Mark from attending the 395 Rally (fortunately they were 
able to get a full caravan refund). We welcomed both Mark and Shelly to the Jackson Rally and both will be at the Pismo 
Rally in November.  Always great to the Grffins at rallies. 
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               FLASH RALLY AT LAKE LOPEZ

 
 

October 2018 and another first for the Central Coast California Unit.  It’s first Flash Rally.  Unlike the scheduled 
rallies with hosts, rally fees, scheduled meals; a Flash Rally is a free flowing event.  Anyone who wants to come, 
can make their own reservations and be part of a group event suggested by one of the members of the Unit.  All 
of the planning of events occurs at the rally by all of the participants. 
 
This first Flash Rally began for most on Thursday, October 12, ending on Monday morning, October 16th.  
Ultimately six Airstreams were present, with two leaving on Sunday, the rest on Monday.  Moderate 
temperatures greeted by the wonders of nature greeted the participants.  Wild turkeys, deer, quail, 
woodpeckers, hawks and even a bald eagle were spotted.   
 
There were potlucks, beer tasting at local breweries, an evening at the Klondike Pizza Parlor in Arroyo Grande, 
and just friendly conversations around an evening campfire, courtesy of Michael Peterson.  The last evening 
even featured a Dutch oven, heated by hot briquettes, full of delicious cherry and blueberry cobbler.  YUM! 
 
So who were these lucky Airstream campers?  Stuart and Pam Lindsay, Michael and Marsi Peterson, Brad and 
Linda Bailey, Gary and Christa Mellinger, John and Susan Barrett and Bob and Linda Minder.  We would have 
enjoyed having Carol Cunningham with us, but a mechanical illness with her Airstream kept her away.  Gosh, we 
missed you Carol. 
 
With six Airstreams staying from one to four days, the first CCC Flash Rally is a success.  The first is always 
followed by the second. 
 
Next year, Brad Bailey is talking about a 2018 Flash Rally at Lake Cachuma.   
 
In the interim, enjoy some pictures as proof positive that the Flash Rally campers had lots of fun.  The Tattler 
would love to add your pictures to the next Flash Rally.  All you have to do is show up, have a new and different 
Airstream adventure, and be prepared to enjoy yourselves. 

javascript:%20void(0)
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=i8E09EYM&id=A1812CD884B2B55FBD494F7879D6EA352C251729&thid=OIP.i8E09EYM9f58qldBewfxCADIDI&q=animated+flashing+camera&simid=608013048481188600&selectedIndex=180
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                                                   Michael and Marsi Peterson (front), Linda and Brad Baily are all smiles 

 

Left to right, Brad Bailey, Marsi Peterson, John Barrett, Michael Peterson, 
 Stuart Lindsay, Christa Mellinger, Susan Barrett, Gary Mellinger, Bob Minder 

 

 
John and Susan Barrett with two happy Jack Russell Terriers 

  



20 

 
                                                                                                                       October 2017      

 

THE FABULOUS 395 CARAVAN 

 
Perhaps one of the C’s in CCC really stands for “caravan”.   At least it did from September 5th through September 14th 2018.  That is when 
12 intrepid members of the Central Coast California Unit made history by embarking on the very first (but not the last) caravan from Lone 
Pine to Mammoth Lakes, past Bridgeport, ending for most with the September rally at the Jackson Rancheria RV Park in Jackson, 
California. 
Who were these brave members and affiliates who took on this brave adventure, destined to see new places, explore, hike, and just plain 
have fun; in their Airstreams no less?  Bruce and Carol Yeoman, Carol Cunningham, Tom and Teresa Tighe, Mike and Roxy Gross, Brad 
and Linda Bailey, Beverly Wainwright and Frederic Sloan, Jose and Anne Morales, Bill and Karen Almas, Gary Mellinger, Stuart and Pam 
Lindsay and Bob and Linda Minder, Plus Adrian, Vickie and Edward Corbett at Lone Pine.  Keith Valley came up for a visit from China 
Lake.   And where did they go?  Well………………………………..Lots of places!  
 

The Alabama Hills 

  
                               Carol Cunningham, Linda Bailey, Carol Yeoman, Tom Tighe, Bruce Yeoman, Gary Mellinger, Teresa Tighe (Left) 

The Museum of Western Film History 

 

Bruce and Carol Yeoman with Roy Rogers/Gene Autry (Above, Left) Linda Bailey, Carol Cunningham, Carol Yeoman, Bruce Yeoman (Right),  
Many in the Caravan visited Manzanar, The Eastern Sierra Museum and the Whitney Portals (See pictures, next page) 

 
 

 
Manzanar National Historical Site 

javascript:%20void(0)
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=xl5Fg9HR&id=8CE7024FB460DCC457C591B3B5218D682DC9DC5B&thid=OIP.xl5Fg9HR4zXBrDY42gOxywEsDe&q=Manzanar+National+Historic+Site&simid=608023541072660628&selectedIndex=27
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=OpGR9Q0S&id=16A0057406EA6D91FFD2A9FDAAE715F9D87CB3B8&thid=OIP.OpGR9Q0SWD8ezQpb5bGhoAEsDI&q=Manzanar+National+Historic+Site&simid=608008938162749451&selectedIndex=28
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Eastern California Museum in Independence 

 
The Whitney Portal 

 
                                         Devil’s Postpile                                 Rainbow Falls 
Gary Mellinger led several of the Caravan group to the Devil’s Postpile, Bill and Karen Almas hiked to Rainbow Falls. 

 
Bristle Cones 

Brad and Linda Bailey and Adrian, Vickie and Edward Corbett visited the Bristle Cones on different days. 
 

Tufas at Mono Lake        

 
Carol Cunningham, Bob and Linda Minder saw the Tufas at Mono Lake. 

 
Yosemite National Park’s Eastern Portal 

Gary Mellinger, Mike and Roxy Gross, Carol Cunningham, Pam Lindsay, Bob Minder and Linda Bailey all made the trip.   
In route to the Jackson Rancheria Rally, Tom and Teresa Tighe made the trip through the entire park, then trans versed Highway 49 to 

Jackson, with their Airstream in tow.   

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=GPSFWWbD&id=C3B6F5B10FF82C810872182EDB8D3E5904C3E034&thid=OIP.GPSFWWbDt7LeAKtCsxvargEsDh&q=Museum+in+Independence,+ca&simid=607988270783594911&selectedIndex=6
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=UA3FDx49&id=A55DBFB41E80548E409422651E6B0895A07F6161&thid=OIP.UA3FDx49SYkPkoyT9SmMQQEsDn&q=Museum+in+Independence,+ca&simid=607998896545467033&selectedIndex=58
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=Ed1RR/ts&id=71D4DF2D319B241E19FF5ACA8F8BD871E9877645&thid=OIP.Ed1RR_tsGmzvlQQARtRYXQEsEY&q=Whitney+portal&simid=607991917210896965&selectedIndex=23
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=tuaYWXNI&id=467615B12BFAC38106EB0B372C08362F3A61CE9A&thid=OIP.tuaYWXNImjgo9Kef5GMQwQEiDa&q=Whitney+portal&simid=608052665241896280&selectedIndex=21
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=%2b3ycFlME&id=86D5507223F549537B08A92B1889D6B59DB171C9&thid=OIP.-3ycFlMEL9sOTzm-euIK5AEsDh&q=devil's+postpile&simid=608031383682026790&selectedIndex=10
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=v%2bdkV%2bCO&id=7B4D46385839AF71A97712EDCA54A49FC8875E60&thid=OIP.v-dkV-COjN0nMvqGZmo3_gEsDI&q=rainbow+falls&simid=607993892905487376&selectedIndex=5
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=TIsP/xYO&id=31C9A56DDB73194CAF076C7BD721900E353B46A8&thid=OIP.TIsP_xYO4yhhycomeY9ebwEsDI&q=bristol+cones&simid=608038161129538946&selectedIndex=8
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=6eRASuy9&id=353E6F59C77D1B0AC87A3C3D22B6C0510252F548&thid=OIP.6eRASuy9lH2EVWqpcXSBqgDgEs&q=bristol+cones&simid=608018284020696260&selectedIndex=4
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=U0vvDIuR&id=E20EC2B874AA2C63FB33F539418272DC67169E39&thid=OIP.U0vvDIuRNwxeZpA3KSQUNAEsDI&q=mono+lake+tufas&simid=608019967639226026&selectedIndex=15
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=%2b396rJR5&id=F1A77DF2CC0259CC5EFE2261E30DDBA14D417423&thid=OIP.-396rJR5-LiFgP7IYioY6QEsDI&q=mono+lake+tufas&simid=607993021009889956&selectedIndex=17
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Bodie Ghost Town 

Another favorite spot for the Caravan.  Gary Mellinger, Pam Lindsay, Carol Cunningham, Bill and Karen Almas, Brad and Linda Bailey, 
Bob and Linda Minder were just some of those who ventured in the past.  No ghosts were found.  Many of us ventured into Bridgeport for 

lunch, however.  Ghosts don’t get hungry, but CCC Members do! 
 

Yet another destination was Law’s Railroad Museum in Bishop.  Large and small trains and period buildings dot the landscape.  Jose and 
Anne Morales, Bob and Linda Minder, Gary Mellinger, Vickie and young train enthusiast, Edward Corbett came to explore the gift shop, 

trains, actual trains that once traveled along the Eastern Sierra, and explore all that was there to see.  You can see some of it too, with 
pictures on the next page. 

 
 

Laws Railroad Museum 

 
Engineer Bob Minder takes control of the steam locomotive, while Edward Corbett enjoys the smaller version. 

 
  All this touring places gets a person thirsty.  The Silver Canyon Saloon at Law’s seemed like the place to be.  Bob Minder and Gary 

Mellinger leave the Saloon (right), but not after Gary and Vickie Corbett try share a drink inside.  Nobody told us that Law’s was in a dry 
place.. Bummer! 

 
Where did the Caravan Airstreams stay?  Where did they go to eat?  Glad you asked.  Just keep reading and looking at the 

pictures.  
 

 If you think you missed a great time by not going on this caravan, you are 
absolutely right; best that you not miss the next one. 
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LONE PINE September 5th through  9th 
 
Caravan members enjoy each other’s company whle planning the next day’s events.  Temperature was very moderate at 
Lone Pine, no heatwave that some feared.  Average daytime temperatures in the low 80’s.  No CCC caravan would be 
complete without Airstreams, soon to leave Lone Pine’s Boulder Creek RV Resort, heading north to the Mammoth 
Mountain RV Park. 

 
 
 

MAMMOTH LAKES September 9th through 14th  
 

 
Rainbow lights the sky over the Mammoth Lakes RV Park and in the sunshine the next day.  On the left, hail, hail, the gangs 
all here (acually inside to get out one of two hail stone storms at Mammoth Lakes). Much cooler daytime and at night 
compared to Lone Pine.  Quite a difference in altitude.        
 
 
 

Exploring great places to eat along 395 
 
 

 
Airstreamers also like to eat.  In case you are considering a trip up Higheway 395, 
here are some of our favorites.  The one, the Copper Top (on the left) gathered the 
most caravan goers at the same time, with some coming north from Lone Pine, 
others south from Bishop where they spend the day.  24 members in all were there, 
filling up half of the dining room. 
 
Great barbeque place located in Big Pine, California.  Ribs, chicken, tri-tip, plus 
fixin’s, you won’t leave this place hungry.  In fact, most of the group ended up 
taking some of their meal home for left overs the next day and the next day and the 
next.  Okay, just kidding, but there was plenty of food for at least amother meal. 
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On the trip to Yosemite National Park, seven of us went to a restaurant 
inside the Ahwahee Hotel *yes, I know that they don’t refer to the 
hotel by that name, but the Caravan folks don’t care,  The original 
name will always be our real name for it.  Pictured at left, Linda Bailey 
and Pam Lindsay, Linda Bailey and Gary Mellinger on the right.  Next 
to them at another table were Michael and RoxyGross, Carol 
Cunningham and Bob Minder.  The food was fair, but great compared 
to the service we all received.  Still we went and we conquered.  Next 
time, we will make reservations for the main dinning room for food 
and service that meets the expectations of this fine hotel in the village 
of one of America’s favorite National Parks.   

                                                                                    
 
Yet another favorit spot is the Alabama Hills Café and Bakery, named after, of  course the 
Alabama Hills.  Talk about a great breakfast and a wonderful bakery, this needs to be the 
spot to go before or after visitng the Alabama Hills. That is what Carol Cunningham, Brad 
and Linda Bailey and Bob and Linda Minder did.  Yes, we took home food from this 
restaurant too.  They feed you well around these parts.  
 
 

 
Another all-time his on the food chain is 
Schat’s Bakery on Main Street in Bishop.  You 
will be happy to know that the bakery fits into 
one of the major food groups, calories.  From 
their famous Sheepherders bread to great 
lunches to every possible bakery delight, this 
is the best place to eat, buy and unfortunately 
gain weight.  Few places offer such delights to 
the palate though.  Just ask the Lindsays, the 
Minders, Gary Mellinger or Vickie Corbett.                                                                                 

 
Amigo’s Mexican Restaurant on 
Main Street in Bishop has great 
Mexican food at reasonable prices 
ranging from $11 to $30.  Like 
most Mexican restaurants, 
Amigo’s is terrible at underfeeding 
you.  Both Jose and Anne Morales 
and Bob and Linda Minder took 
advantage of one of the best keep 
secrets in Bishop.  Ole’! 

  
 

There is nothing in the rule book that tells 
Airstreamers that we cannot enjoy a liquid 
lunch from time to time.  The Mountain 
Rambler Brewing Company (you guessed 
it, it’s on Main Street in Bishop) where the 
caravan participants Bruce and Carol 
Yeoman, Pam and Stuart Lindsay, Carol 
Cunningham, Bob and Linda Minder can 
attest to.  Gary Mellinger even purchased a 
“growler”.  Why leave good beer behind.  
There is also another great brewery in June 
Lake, “The June Lake Brewing Company”  
Nice original name. 
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The Tattler                       
Classified’s 

Contact Keith Valley, 
klvalleyfamily@gmail.com,  
805-452-5478 

27,000 
1993-21' Airstream Sovereign  
Oak interior, large ref/freezer, large tanks, solar, new 
faucets and batteries, day/night shades, forced air 
and catalytic heater, Sony AM/FM/CD player, corner 
bed plus couch/fold out bed, custom wheels, alum. 
LP tanks  

 
FLAG POLE HOLDER 

All aluminum, 2 machined brackets for easy installation.  
3 pole holder (pictured) $175.00, 5 pole holder $200.00.  
Price includes shipping in the U.S. Contact 
John@leakesantiques.com or call (803) 684-5651 for 
more information.  WBCCI #3892.  Hitch must be turned 
sideways to install flag holder.  
May not work on newer Airstreams. 

 
         
 
  
 
 
 
 

.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
.  

 
 

 

 

mailto:klvalleyfamily@gmail.com
mailto:John@leakesantiques.com
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Central Coast California Unit Nylon Flag 
 

 

 
Central Coast California Unit Flag being held by Brynley and Xander Mellinger, children of 
Gary and Ashley Mellinger and grandchildren of Gary and Christa Mellinger.   
 
The Central Coast California Unit flag ARE NOW AVAILABLE! 
To pick up the flag you ordered or to get it mailed to you, please contact Pam Lindsay at 
lindsay7043@sbcglobal.net.  There are some extra flags available; more can be ordered.  
Contact Pam Lindsay to purchase one. 

They were seen flying at the 395 Caravan & at Jackson 
Don’t be left out! 

 BUY & FLY THE UNIT FLAG PROUDLY AT OUR RALLIES. 

mailto:lindsay7043@sbcglobal.net
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9 Stars and Counting ********* 

Each STAR represents 5 years of membership in the WBCCI.  That means that Gerald Joske, who joined when this unit was 
still known as the Tri-County Unit, has been a member for 45 years..  Today, we are the Central Coast California Unit.   

Gerry Joske is not done yet.  He is after that 10th STAR.  He just renewed his membership in the CCC for 2018 on 
October 10th.  You cannot be more loyal than that!  CONGRADULATIONS Gerald Joske for being a part of the Airstream 
family for 45 years.  The rest of your fellow members salute you.  Thanks to Gerry’s friends, Cal and Peggy Meuser for 
sending in this great picture.  
 
 

 
The Tommy Bahama® Special Edition Touring Coach – Inspiring Refined Relaxation. 
Two free-spirited, iconic American brands – Airstream and Tommy Bahama join together to create this elegant Special 
Edition Touring Coach.  
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BABY  QUIZ  
The song goes You must have been a beautiful baby.  The question is, who are these babies in these 
pictures?  HINT – They are all current members of the Central California Unit of the WBCCI.  That, 
right.  They are giving up their toys as they grew up and ending up in Airstreams.  (Courtesy of Bernie 
Goldstein) 

 

 

 

 

                 1                                       2                              3                                  4                                 5                                       6 

                   7                                            8                                                              9                                                 10 

                   11                                  12                                     13                                 14                                        15 

1) Christa Mellinger 2) Ed Poll 3) Cal Meuser 4) Marty Willey  
5) Peggy Meuser 6) Gary Mellinger 7) Jeanne Wade 
8) Carol Cunningham 9) Paula Poll 10) Doris Goldstein 
11) David Neel 12) Bernie Goldstein 13) Edward Sharp 
14) Jim Wade 15) William Neel 
 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=5vXSAcfx&id=AF6B72014E4FFE898C8FE58044C9BC92ED8C814D&thid=OIP.5vXSAcfx5Fj279IzIyFZYgDMEs&q=animated+babis&simid=607988532805437457&selectedIndex=34

	Rally Schedule – 2017
	December 8-10

	2018 International Rally
	Event Properties

	Rainbow lights the sky over the Mammoth Lakes RV Park and in the sunshine the next day.  On the left, hail, hail, the gangs all here (acually inside to get out one of two hail stone storms at Mammoth Lakes). Much cooler daytime and at night compared t...
	Airstreamers also like to eat.  In case you are considering a trip up Higheway 395, here are some of our favorites.  The one, the Copper Top (on the left) gathered the most caravan goers at the same time, with some coming north from Lone Pine, others ...
	Great barbeque place located in Big Pine, California.  Ribs, chicken, tri-tip, plus fixin’s, you won’t leave this place hungry.  In fact, most of the group ended up taking some of their meal home for left overs the next day and the next day and the ne...
	On the trip to Yosemite National Park, seven of us went to a restaurant inside the Ahwahee Hotel *yes, I know that they don’t refer to the hotel by that name, but the Caravan folks don’t care,  The original name will always be our real name for it.  P...
	Yet another favorit spot is the Alabama Hills Café and Bakery, named after, of  course the Alabama Hills.  Talk about a great breakfast and a wonderful bakery, this needs to be the spot to go before or after visitng the Alabama Hills. That is what Car...
	Another all-time his on the food chain is Schat’s Bakery on Main Street in Bishop.  You will be happy to know that the bakery fits into one of the major food groups, calories.  From their famous Sheepherders bread to great lunches to every possible ba...
	Amigo’s Mexican Restaurant on Main Street in Bishop has great Mexican food at reasonable prices ranging from $11 to $30.  Like most Mexican restaurants, Amigo’s is terrible at underfeeding you.  Both Jose and Anne Morales and Bob and Linda Minder took...
	There is nothing in the rule book that tells Airstreamers that we cannot enjoy a liquid lunch from time to time.  The Mountain Rambler Brewing Company (you guessed it, it’s on Main Street in Bishop) where the caravan participants Bruce and Carol Yeoma...

